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March 2020 

 

Dear Brothers,  

Spring is almost here... the season of new beginnings.  The 
weather is milder, sun is out longer, and pollen is making people 
sneeze.  Let me start by thanking everyone for helping make the 
2020 Crabfeed fundraiser a success.  You may have set up tables, 
helped with the auction, served dinner, or bought tickets and 
enjoyed dinner.  However, you participated, you all had a hand in 
helping to raise monies that Council 6043 will donate to needy, 
Catholic-aligned charities. 

It’s also the Lenten season.  Consider what the journey means 
these 40 days for each of us.  Maybe that can be your 10 minutes 
a day for the Lent and Easter.  Also pray for another successful 
membership drive.  It could be a new beginning for a few Catholic 
gentlemen to leverage their talents and time for the betterment 
of the CCoP parish and community.  We will have information 
tables in the vestibules after each mass the weekend of March 
7/8.  If you know of a prospect, talk about your motivation for 
becoming a Knight and describe the events that you’ve helped 
with.  Introduce them to our Worthy Chancellor, Michael Schibler, 
who can provide more insight and answer their trickier questions. 

The month of March will also be busy with the following:  donut 
socials (1st weekend), officers’/Council meetings, degree 
ceremony, insurance event, St. Patrick’s Day dinner, blood drive 
and Men’s Retreat.  Please consider helping when you read the 
Sign Up Genius invitations for some of these.  More information 
will also be conveyed at the business meeting on the 12th. 

Also - in the spirit of new beginnings - we’re about to transition to 
another Columbian year.  This means another cadre of leaders 
will head up Council 6043 for 2020-2021.  If you’re considering 
one of the leadership positions, please contact myself or DGK 
Mike Martin.  There’re a few weeks before we have to nail down 
the slate of officers.  Please pray and think about beginning a new 
role in the Council.  See you next Thursday. 

 

Vivat Jesus,  

GK Jom Sicat 
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From the Council Faith Director 
J.M.J. 

God is Faithful! 

In this season of Lent 2020 let’s all do it a different way. First, to encourage all 
brother Knights to join us in the 2020 Lenten Parish Mission on March 2,3,4 at 
9:30 AM at St. Augustine and at 7 PM St. Elizabeth Seton. Finish the Mission 
with Reconciliation Thursday March 5 at 7 pm at St. Augustine.  

Second, to be a part of this Council’s (all men are included) Lenten day Retreat 
on March 28, 2020 with coffee, donuts and lunch at a low cost of $20/per per-
son, starting at 8 AM at St. Elizabeth Seton until around 3 PM. Father Mark will 
be the retreat Master. I, and I hope you also, are looking forward to this day 
with Father Mark and his Retreat Experiences. Sign up will be through “Sign Up 
Genius” so look at your e-mails this week. Hope to see all of you there!  

Lastly, I would like to share this story from a priest in San Francisco, Father Ed-
mund Shipp, published in Spirit Daily. His words speaks volumes not only on a 
priest perspective but one that includes many of us in today’s world. Take heart 
in the message and please take advantage of what Your Council and community 
are offering you. 

 
Respectfully, Dennis Maurice Faithful Lecturer 
 

A Priest Of 58 Years Reflects 
February 20, 2020  
 
By Father Edmund Shipp 
 

Many are aware of who has caused the problems that we are facing in the 
Church today – Satan and his cohorts. But how many are aware of how he 
conned us into this crisis? 

I believe that the strategy that he used pertains to our prayer life. I believe that 
he began his devious attacks on the Church by encouraging us to diminish our 
time in prayer. 

As you may recall I was trained by the Benedictines in high school. I learned the 
motto of Saint Benedict – namely “Ora et Labora” – that is “Pray and Work”. 
That is what he taught his followers. Both prayer and work are important prac-
tices – however prayer is more important than work. 

After World War II, unofficially in France many of our religious men went to work 
in the factories – to be among their lay brothers and sisters. As a result, they al-
tered by practice what St. Benedict had stressed. For them the motto of St. Ben-
edict became “Labora et Ora” – that is “Work and Pray”. 

In 1961 I was ordained as a priest for the Archdiocese of San Francisco. I was 
assigned to minister in a parish in San Francisco. In 1962 I was assigned to  
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teach in a Catholic high school. During the early years of my priesthood, the 
motto of St Benedict was altered a second time – of course unofficially. Now it 
became “Work is Prayer.” 

Because of this, many priests, especially at our Catholic high school accepted 
this teaching. As a result, we diminished our time in prayer. For we believed 
that since our school work is prayer, we no longer needed to pray as much. 
Many of us no longer prayed the Divine Office. Many even stopped praying 
the Rosary. Though we still offered Mass daily. 

When Pope Paul VI promulgated “Humanae Vitae” in 1968 and two priests 
from the Archdiocese in Washington DC proclaimed that the Holy Father was 
wrong in his proclamation about the immorality of contraception, many 
priests rejected his teaching of this truth – including the majority of the priest 
teachers at my high school.  

Why? Because – due to our diminished prayer life we had become spiritually 
blind. We could no longer recognize truth.  That was the first effect of our di-
minished prayer life – the inability to recognize truth. 

The second effect was that many no longer had the spiritual strength to resist 
temptations. Satan tempted us in our weak spots. And this resulted in our 
giving into sin. At the same time many denied that what we did was sinful. 

The third effect of our diminished prayer life was that we saw the darkness 
within the Church and we were tempted to leave the priesthood. Many did – 
most of my priest friends did. 

I did not. Why? Because a number of my lay brothers and sisters were pray-
ing for me. Their prayers spared me.  I did not leave the priesthood. 

Instead, I was graced to experience the blessings that God offered to the 
Church through the Catholic Charismatic Renewal. 

The majority of the priests who taught  with me left the priesthood – as did 
the majority of my classmates –  who were ordained with me. 

That happened as a result of our diminished prayer life. 

What happened next was even worse. For Satan persuaded some other 
priests to remain in the priesthood – to teach our young people falsehoods – 
such as 1] one did not need to worship God on Sundays by going to Mass, 
and 2] it was ok to be sexually active without being married – with those of 
the opposite sex and/or of the same sex. 

Today he is corrupting pre-adolescent youth through pornography on their 
cell phones and IPads and through various games, videos, and motion pic-
tures. 

Our youth today are not being taught the virtues – especially chastity. They 
are not be taught how to pray. They are not being taught how to resist their 
temptations. They are not being encouraged to go to confession frequently. 
That also is the work of the evil ones. 

Michael, may God continue to guide you and help you to spread the Good 
News through your ministry. 
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KofC Lenten Retreat 
Come join us for the Men’s Lenten Retreat on March 28th at St Eliza-

beth Seton, 8 am to 3 pm. 

Theme of the Retreat is: 

“How to become and be a Disciple of Christ.” 
 
Per Father Mark: 
We hear people talk about becoming disciples or forming disciples all the 
time.  Practically speaking, what does that look like? What should we be working 
on?  How does one become a real disciple, and then how do we tend to being one? 
 
Cost:  $21, at the Council’s online store (https://mkt.com/knights-of-columbus-
council-6043)  

 

https://mkt.com/knights-of-columbus-council-6043
https://mkt.com/knights-of-columbus-council-6043
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Message from Brother Dominick Pietro 
Brothers Knights, 

Your help is needed to support the Eucharistic Adoration mission in our parish at St 
Elizabeth Seton on Monday or Wednesday of each week. The time commitment  is small 
compared to the great benefit of prayer, peace, and love you receive from our Lord, Jesus 
Christ. If you can not commit to an hour two brothers can split a time slot 30 minutes each. 

Thanks. 
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Coming Events 
 

04/11/18/25 March 

 Gateway Safeway Pickup, 8:00am 

29 February/01 March Membership Drive 

01 March Donut Social—All Morning Masses 

05 March Officer’s Meeting, 7PM, St. Augustine’s Hall, Room 4 

07/08 March Membership Drive 

12 March Officer’s Meeting, 7PM, St. Augustine’s Hall, Room 4-5 

14 March St. Patrick’s Day Dinner, St. Augustine's Hall 

28 March Lenten Retreat/Reflections for the Knights 

28 March Blood Drive 

 

01/08/15/22/29 April 

 Gateway Safeway Pickup, 8:00am 

02 April Officer’s Meeting, 7PM, St. Augustine’s Hall, Room 4 

03 April Council Way of the Cross 

05 April Donut Social—All Morning Masses 

05 April Easter Food Basket Delivery 

11/12 April Parking 

17 April Red, Blue and Gold Dinner, Blackhawk Country Club 

25 April Vocations Dinner 

 

A Note from PGK Tim Tuttle, our Head Crab 
My Brother Knights, 

A huge “Thank You” to all our Brothers, along with their families, for the countless 
hours of hard work and support that were donated to help pull off another greatly 
successful Crab Feed and Auction.  When folks hear we raised almost $38,000 to 
pass on to local charities, they are both shocked and amazed by the number.   

My sincere apologies if I have not been able to thank you personally.  So many 
Brothers help without recognition, both prior to, as well as the day of the Crab Feed, 
and I am truly grateful for all you do.  I am blessed to be able to work alongside you 
all, to help make the Crab Feed our premier event of the year!  I am especially 
pleased to report nothing but compliments galore on this year’s event, from the live 
auction, raffle, dinner and dancing, a great time was had by all.  We must be doing 
something right as it seems to get a bit better each year! Thanks once again to you 
all and looking forward to another record breaker in 2021!  

 

Gratefully, 
PGK Tim  



 

 

Page 8 
March 2020 

  

From the State Advocate 
 
 
 
 
 

Brothers All…We are currently in a very important national and local election cycle. 
The Right to Vote is paramount to our Nations success.  As you exercise your Consti-
tutional Rights, it is important that you have the necessary Supreme Guidance and 
Policy regarding Political Activity and Social Media.  I am providing you these im-
portant guidelines for your information and use.  Here are the specific highlights: 

Prohibition On Use Of Membership To Promote Candidates For Public Of-
fice: This guidance not only applies to supporting a specific candidate, it also applies 
to those who ARE running for political office.  If you are running for office, I congrat-
ulate you.  However, you must be very careful that you comply with the Laws of the 
Order.  Failure to do so could lead us to take disciplinary action. 

Guidelines for Political Activity: This document outlines the Do’s and Don’ts as 
it concerns your efforts in exercising your Constitutional Rights. The Do’s outlined 
are very inclusive and are straight forward.  However, please pay close attention to 
the Don’ts listed. Especially note the last Don’t listed which discusses social media 
and states: “DO NOT use Knights of Columbus facilities, including, but not limited to, 
email accounts, social media, fax machines, letterhead and the like, in connection 
with partisan political activity.”   There have been instances in the past where Broth-
er Knights did not comply with these guidelines and had to be cautioned or discipli-
nary action taken. 

Member Social Communications Policy and Guidelines: This policy is important 
in our daily activities as citizens and a member of the Knights of Columbus.  This 
provides a clear and concise discourse of what you should follow.  In the Guidance 
for Members, one of the sub-bullets states: “Avoid making negative judgments 
about persons and organizations in connection with your membership in the Knights 
of Columbus. Avoid topics that may be considered objectionable or inflammatory – 
such as politics.  Do not use ethnic slurs, personal insults, personal attacks, obsceni-
ty, or engage in any conduct unbecoming of a Catholic Gentleman.” 

The above-mentioned documents are attached to the email message that distributes 
this Council Newsletter.  Please take time to review them so you can be a stronger 
member of the Knights of Columbus.  Go and Vote! 

 

Fraternally, 

Brother Rene 

State Advocate 
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A FAMILY IN NEED 
Pat and Doug Bosma, living in the Birdland area of Pleasanton Valley 
were involved in a very serious car accident 14 years ago. Doug lost his 
sight and suffers from a traumatic brain injury.  

Our council along with one other individual of good will have been helping 
Pat and Doug for many years. Last year their lawn was cut each week by 
10 individuals. It only takes one hour and the commitment is for 9 
months, starting 2/29/20 through 11/28/20.  Last year this came to only 
4 cuttings per Knight.  

They have the equipment we supply the manpower. Don’t worry about 
unexpected emergencies conflicting with your commitment because we 
have  

Charity is the foundation of our Order and the principle reason given by 

our members for joining. Please consider helping this family.  A roster will 

be printed and forwarded to all brother knights who volunteer. Please 

contact Lou Santero for signing up, questions or comments. 

lpsantero@yahoo.com  925-846-5124 

about:blank
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Council Crabfeed and Silent Auction 

February 8, 2020 
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CCoP ANNUAL RED CROSS 
Blood Drive 

Sponsored by:  Pleasanton Knights of 
Columbus # 6043 
  
Concern continues as the Bay Area 
Blood Supply is in short supply.  Our 
Annual Blood Drive has always been 
there to help.  Please step forward 
and share  “THE GIFT OF LIFE”. 
 
The Red Cross has made the sign-up 
process easy. 
  

PLEASE TAKE THE TIME TO SIGN 
UP TODAY 

 
 
And pass this message on to friends 

and family 
  
___________________________ 
  
DATE:  Saturday – March 28th 
TIME:  8 AM to 2 PM 
St. Elizabeth Seton Church  – John 
Paul ll Center 
Pleasanton CA 
___________________________ 
 
Register on line at redcrossblood.org 
Sponsor Code:  CCOP 
OR Call: Red Cross (1-800-733-2767) 
 
Please pass this message on to 
friends and family…… 

http://redcrossblood.org/
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 From the Worthy Chancellor 

 
My Dear Brothers in Christ, 

We have now entered Lent, our spiritual preparation for the celebration of our 
Lord’s passion, death and resurrection, the foundational element of our Catholic 
faith.  I encourage you to participate in the many opportunities available to you to 
make your Lenten journey richer and more prayerful. 

I have utilizing a daily email from Silent Insight, produced by a layman in Atlanta.  
He offers various quotes, book excerpts, extractions from Jesuit authors, etc., to 
give us material with which to contemplate and pray. 

One recent quote was very simple, but very profound: 

 

The will of God will never take you where the Grace of God will not protect you.” 
Author Unknown 

Daily Catholic Meditations For Faith, Listening, and Peace (www.SilentInsight.com) 

 

For me, the message is:  Do not be afraid to take a risk, step out and try, if you 
feel the prodding from our Lord in prayer. 

Now to the other area of membership development: 

We will be holding the second weekend of our Spring Membership Drive (Yes! We 
are doing it in Winter!). 

We could still use help at several Masses, especially 12:00 pm (St. Augustine) and 
6:30 pm (St. Elizabeth Seton).  We just ask that you come to the table just before 
the end of Mass, and stay to answer questions or encourage any gentleman to 
complete a Form 100.  The form is not a commitment to join, but helps get the 
conversation going. We will be using our New Combined Exemplification of Chari-
ty, Unity and Fraternity on Thursday, March 12 at our regular Business Meeting.  
It is a great opportunity to bring new gentlemen into our Council 6043, as well as 
for 1st and 2nd Degree Brothers to become 3rd Degree in full Knighthood. 

This exemplification is also shorter than the traditional 1st, 2nd and 3rd Degree ex-
emplifications. 

If there was a time to be at a meeting, this is it!  For those with other Thursday 
obligations, do anything you can to be excused, or have someone cover that obli-
gation for you, if at all possible! 

  

 

Michael Schibler, Chancellor  

925.989.7890  mschibler@comcast.net 
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Brothers who moved to 2nd/3rd Degree Receive 
Certificates from Chancellor 

 

Worthy Chancellor Michael Schibler, Greg Butler, Scott Doruff,               
Tony Soby, Paul Martens, Elmer Garvino, Dave Freitas 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you want tickets for the Red, Blue and Gold Dinner, please contact the worthy 
Deputy Grand Knight, Mike Martin, at Mikecmartin61@gmail.com or 925-699-
4990.  The deadline for tickets is March 26.  

mailto:Mikecmartin61@gmail.com
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KofC Scholarship Program 
The Knights of Columbus Council 6043 has a scholarship program for the children 
and grandchildren, who are Seniors in High School, of Council members . 

The application package is due in before April 30, 2020.  The application form is 
shown below and an electronic copy is included in the email message that sent out 
the electronic copy of this Newsletter. 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS COUNCIL #6043   

Scholarship Application 
  

 
   
 Name:                                    Address:   

    

 Phone:                                   Email Address:     
 

 

SECTION 1: PURPOSE  
The Knights of Columbus Council #6043 will be awarding one or more  $1,000 dollar scholarships to area high school 
seniors who plan on attending a college or university following graduation. These scholarships are intended to assist 
children and family  of members of Council 6043 to offset the cost of higher education so that students can work to 
achieve their academic and career goals.  
 

SECTION 2: CRITERIA 
Scholarships will be awarded to students based on the following criteria:  

 The student must be enrolled in an accredited high school in the Tri-Valley community;  

 The student must have a grade point average of 2.5 or better on a 4.0 scale; 

 The student must submit the application and all required documentation by the stated deadline.  

 Parent or Grandparent must be a current member in good standing with Council 6043 
 

SECTION 3: REQUIRED DOCUMENTS & CHECKLIST 
Completed submissions will contain the following four (4) documents:  

1. A completed Knights of Columbus Council #6043 Application (this form) that is signed and submitted with the 
required documents (listed below);  

2. In 250 words or less, please explain how this scholarship award will help you achieve your educational and career 
goals. Specifically, your essay should indicate what college or university you are planning to attend, what you plan to 
study, and what career path you have chosen.  

3. One letter of recommendation from a teacher or school official (preferably on letterhead) that affirms your 
character.  

4. A copy of your school transcript that shows your cumulative GPA (an unofficial copy is acceptable).  
 

SECTION 4: DUE DATE & AWARD DISBURSEMENT  
1. All scholarship materials must be submitted to the Grand Knight and postmarked or timestamped no later than 

11:59 PM on April 30, 2020. Hardcopies can be mailed to:  K of C #6043 
PO Box 454 
Pleasanton, CA 94566 

2. All disbursements will be released to recipients after the council receives proof of enrollment.  
3. If available, students will be honored at school awards ceremonies as well as at a Knights of Columbus council 

meeting with his or her parents (or guardians).  
 
                     
Student Signature                                    Date 
 
 
 
Parent/Guardian Signature      Date    
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 Classified— Brothers Helping Brothers 

Photography 

 

Tracy Seager 

 

(925) 264-9967 

 

tracy_seeger@hotmail.com 
 

Medical Insurance 
 

Tax Preparation 

 

Robert Strawn 

 

(925) 249-0600 

 

http://www.amtstax.com 

 

Plumber 

 

Tom Cortez 

 

(925) 461-8549 
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  Classified— Brothers Helping Brothers 

 Realtor 

Mark Kotch 

(925) 989-1581 

Alain Pinel Realtors 

Lic # 01409780 

http://www.MarkKotch.com 

Realtor 

 

Chris Duarte 
 

(925) 699-1969 

 

Photo Restore 

 

Ted Dudziak 
 

(510) 912-6370 
 

dudziak.tj@gmail.com 

 

Embroidering 

 

Jane Medeiros 

 

darrenmedeiros@gmail.com 

Language Translator 
French, Dutch (Flemish), Spanish 

 

Mark Jacops 

 

mjsunol@comcast.net 

 

If you wish to advertise in this 
Newsletter, Please contact the 

Past Grand Knight, Ted Dudziak. 

510-912-6370 

tedforkofc6043@gmail.com 
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    Knight’s Weekly Monday Morning Coffee Gathering 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Notes from the Newsletter Editor 
If you see errors in the contents of the Council Newsletter, please notify the Newsletter Editor at 
bob_for_kofc6043@pacbell.net or 408-234-8224. 

If you are receiving a printed copy of this newsletter and can be accessed via email you are missing 
out!  The electronic copy of the Newsletter arrives sooner, is in color and the content is not 
compressed to fit into the limitations of the printed page.  If you want an electronic copy, send 
your email address to:  dompe@pacbell.net.  An electronic copy of the Newsletter is also available 

on the Council’s Website:  www.kofc6043.org 

If you have submitted an entry to the Prayer Requests on the following page, please review the list 
to determine if your entry is correct and is still current.  Please contact the Newsletter Editor for 
any corrections, deletions and additions.  Entries older than six months will occasionally be 
removed.  If you wish to have the prayer request retained, please contact me.  

 

 Our Council is located in the Oakland Chapter (oaklandkofc.org), District 43.   

EMPLOYMENT – CONNECTIIONS 
Our focus is on where you are as an individual in your job search and address those issues 
where you need immediate direction. 
 

Job Search Guidance, Resource Information, Networking, Inspiration and Support in an open 
and safe environment.  
 

We welcome anyone in need of help with their job search to join us  
 

We meet on the 1st Monday Evening each month at 7 PM -  St Elizabeth Seton Church, 4001 
Stoneridge Drive (Room B), Pleasanton 
 

Please join us on Linkedin; Group - Employment Connections CCOP  
mikemachi5600@gmail.com  925-519-5797 

When:  Every Monday Morning; 8:00 am 

Where:  Corner Bakery Café             
6770 Bernal Ave  #450            
Pleasanton Gateway Shopping 
Center 

Why:  No Agenda—Just Brother Knights 
getting together for coffee & con-
versation 

NOTE NEW LOCATION 
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Prayer List 
For those who are ill we pray that they will find 
the healing power of God: 
e 

Sue Chritensen– Sister of Brother Paul Martens 
Emily Schuchardt– Daughter of Brother Dan Schuchardt 
Rene Barthez– Father-in-Law of Brother Dan Schuchardt 
Barbara Barthez– Mother-in-Law of Brother Dan Schuchardt 
Donna McKenzie– Friend of PGK Paul Unpingco 
Brooke smith- Friend of PGK Paul Unpingco 
Hildigard Melander– Wife of PGK Dave Melander 
Frank Jacops– Brother of Brother Mark Jacops 
Amana Butirr– Friend of Brother William Sroka 
Mary Grace Gavino– Daughter of Brother Elmer Gavino 
Jesus Gavino– Father of Brother Elmer Gavino 
Amanda Butler– Daughter-in-Law of Brother Greg Butler 
Jeni Bettencourt– Daughter of Brother Jim Carpenter 
Anne Charfort– In-Law of Brother John Baioccchi 
Joe Urban– Son of Brother Mike Urban  
Thomas Gutwald– Brother of Brother Paul Gutwald 
Luisa Morrisutti– Wife of Paul Morrisutti 
Artero Portela- Friend of PGK Stephen Natale 
Philip Errede- Friend of PGK Stephen Natale 
Kevin McArdle- Friend of PGK Stephen Natale 
Helen Rodriguez– Friend of PGK Stephen Natale 
Brad Schocpflin– Son of Brother Derk Burrus 
Mary & Nicole Burrus-Daughters of Brother Derk Burrus 
Jennifer Arena-Wife of Brother John Arena 
Russell Hartness– GodSon, Nephew of PGK Dennis Maurice 
Nicholas Maurice– Son of PGK Dennis Maurice 
Traci Moyot– Daughter of Brother Bill Jorgensen 
Goy Jin– Relative of Brother Michael Burns 
Dewitt John– Friend of Brother Kevin Ryan 
Terrance Ryan– Brother of Brother Kevin Ryan 
Larry Cobade- Friend of Brother Richard Fredette 
Tom Amess- Friend of Brother Richard Fredette 
Jen Amial- Friend of Brother Richard Fredette 
Gloria Fredette-Wife of Brother Richard Fredette 
Ann Avon– Friend of Brother Brian Langham 
Sheila Pridham– Sister of Brother Brian Langham 
Donald Langham– Father of Brother Brian Langham 
Stephanie, Sandra & Chudi Atuegbu– Family of Brother Andy Atuegbu 

Francis Alnoli– Father-in-Law of Brother Andy Atuegbu 
Ezekial Griffen– Employer of Brother Howard Merrill 
Done Domingo– Relative of Brother Scott Doruff 
Marianne Olladd– Relative of Brother Scott Doruff 
Susan Selna– Wife of Brother Ted Selna 
Sue Ann Fjerstad– Mother of Brother Rob Fjerstad 
David Massa– Son of Brother Tony Massa 
Peter Nico– Son of Brother Bill Nico 
Frank Wolf– Uncle of Brother Bob Wolf 
Benjamin Wolf– Son of Brother Bob Wolf 
John Soby– Son for Brother Tony Soby 
Jeannie Pohorsky– Sister of Brother Michael Schibler 
Joseph Schibler– Brother of Brother Michael Schibler 
Bella Gavino- Daughter of Brother Tobby Gavino 
George Hegarty Sr.– Father of Brother George Hegarty 
Charlotte Machi– Wife of PGK Mike Machi, Sr. 
Jesica Nett– GrandDaughter of Brother Tom Egan 
Conchita Sigua– Mother of Brother Chris Sigua 
Herb Cervontes– Friend of Brother Chris Sigua 
Bob Grubbs– Son of Brother David Grubbs  
Kevin Raja– Son of Brother Paul Raja 
John Deliso– Brother-in-Law of Brother Joe Kenny 
Kim Kenny– Daughter of Brother Joe Kenny 
Chris Kenny– Son of Brother Joe Kenny 
Madison Hebron– Daughter of PGK Ron Hebron 
John Wellbeloved- Son of Brother David Wellbeloved 
Chuck Grandon– Son of Brother David Wellbeloved 
Jim/Helen Wellbeloved– Brother of Brother David Wellbeloved 

Theresa Fitzpatrick– Mother of Brother Ed Fitzpatrick 
Melanie Brent– Wife of PGK Jeff Brent 

Patricia & Tom Hanrahan– Sister and her husband of 
Brother Joe Gourley 
Shauna Gourley– Daughter of Brother Joe Gourley 
Olivia Negrete– Wife of Brother Emet Negrete 
Karen Brady– Daughter of Brother Joe Bonnevolke 
Deacon Joe Sicat- Father of Grand Knight Jom Sicat 
Sarah Miller- Daughter of Brother Pete Miller 
Paul Schmidth– Friend of Brother Dom Pietro 
Kelly Pietro- Daughter of Brother Dom Pietro 
Lyssa Pietro– Daughter of Brother Dom Pietro 
Ellen & George Fitzgerald– Parents of Brother Frank Fitzgerald 
Paul Fitzgerald– Brother of Brother Frank Fitzgerald 
Eddie Fitzgerald– Brother of Brother Frank Fitzgerald 
Sandy Warren– Wife of Brother Frank Fitzgerald 
Jack Deckert– Son of Brother Chuck Deckert 
Marvel Brodnick– Mother of Brother Dean Brodnick 
Wenkwei Liu– Father of Brother Grant Liu 
Ardys Henson- Mother of Brother Christian Dungo 
Ellyn Kelly– Mother of PGK Ray Kelly 
Patricia Guzman– Mother of Brother Robert Strawn 
Jim Barbaccia– Son of Brother Jack Barbaccia 
Florence Barbaccia– Wife of Brother Jack Barbaccia 
Mike Kotch– Son of PGK Mark Kotch 
Mike Santos– Son of Brother John Santos 
Connie Solomon- Friend of PGK Lou Santero 
Teresa Santero– Daughter-in-Law of PGK Lou Santero 
Geraldine Santero– Daughter of PGK Lou Santero 
Ed Santero– Son of PGK Lou Santero 
Adrienue Wood– Daughter of Brother John Wood 
Richard Hudak- Friend of PGK Mike Kliment 
Billie Rivera- Friend of PGK Mike Kliment 
Connie Fross– Friend of PGK Mike Kliment 
Travyn Rasiah– Son of Brother Pravin Rasiah 
Benjamin Cruz– Son of Brother Anthony Cruz 
Jennifer Hansen– Daughter of Brother Ron Hansen 
Helen Hirashiki-Wife of Brother Mark Worrell 
Dante Andal– Father of Brother Dennis Andal 
Kevin Ngwanyia– Son of Brother George Ngwanyia 
Christine Estrada-Wife of Brother Junior Estrada 
Sandy Mertesdorf– Mother of Son-in-Law of Brother Mike Studendorff 
Dave Timmons– Brother-in-Law of Brother Mike Studendorff 
Joshua Studendorff– Son of Brother Mike Studendorff 
Kelli Machi-Wife of PGK Mike Machi, Jr. 
Brother Robert Bills 
Brother Mario Butzner 
Brother Frank Costa 
Brother Walter Desouza 
Brother Frank Fitzgerald 
Brother John Gorman 
Brother Dave Grubbs 
Brother Howard Merrill 
Brother Ted Selna 
Brother David Wellbeloved 
BPGK Chuck Berardi 
PGK Joe Jones & Wife Arlena 
PGK Mike Machi, Sr. 
PGK Dennis Maurice 
PGK Dave Melander 
PGK John Moore 
Sisters of Monastery of Blessed Sacrement 
Rob Gibbs– Friend of the Council 
Ray Fosse— A’s Announcer, Friend of this Council 
 

For those who are deceased we pray that they will 
join in the love of God: 
 
 

For all who are serving in the military we pray: 
That the love of God will be with them.  Especially those 
in harms way.  
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